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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
Monday 4th April  2016 – 17.30-19.00 p.m .  Venue – Victory Housing Office, North Walsham.
Attendees: Daisy Sayles, Tabby Smee, Kezi Bennett, Sasha Smee (representing NNYAB’s Young Commissioners, Brian Hannah (chair), Anastasia Twigg, Jo Todd, Sharon Matthews, Lynn Friel, Mike Beard, Anne Ridley, Lara Williamson.
Apologies: Sonia Shuter, Emily Lown, Rebecca Champion, Nula Cooper.
Agenda
1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions (B.H)

2. Minutes of the last meeting (B.H)
3. Update from the YAB providers meeting; PAYP, proposal from Momentum regarding their small grants fund and proposal for consultation from NCC Childrens’ Services Committee (A.T)

4. Liaison with Community Capacity Co-ordinator- Melton Constable (L.F)
5. Update on Commissioning Plan – YMCA Report, Research Questionnaire (Anastasia Twigg/Young Commissioners)

6. Information and contact for Su Gordon-Graham from ICENI Health Care delivering the Healthy Child Programme projects (A.T)
7. Allocation of funding for a project to encourage confidence in the use of public transport amongst young commissioners (B.H)
8. Set revised meeting dates for the remainder of 2016 (A.T)
9. A.O.B

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions/Minutes

After welcoming members and passing on apologies, we did a round robin to introduce ourselves.
2. Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes were agreed with one amendment on page 1, item 2 requested by L.F. to read ‘Target at risk of NEET (Not in Education, Employment or Training’.  Anastasia thanked Tabby Smee, Daisy Sayles and Kezi Bennett for their work in the co-production of the minutes.
3. Update from the YAB Providers meeting

· PAYP:- Norfolk County Council have agreed to honour the existing contracts to provide the Positive Activities for Young People programme until March 2017. They have decided that the management of these contracts will now be transferred from the YABs, to be directly managed by the county council, however the quality assurance visits will still involve the respective young commissioners within each YAB locality.  We are awaiting the annual report from MAP who deliver ‘Horizons’ the North Norfolk PAYP programme, to be accompanied by a full cost breakdown.  This will inform whether there needs to be a renegotiation of the specification for the project, particularly in light of current delivery being limited to the Cromer & Stalham areas, without any coverage within the western area of the locality.  Wendy Ellis the Youth Work manager will shortly be leaving MAP to take up alternative employment. 
· Proposal from Momentum :- We discussed the document provided by Momentum proposing that the YABs’ young commissioners are involved in their small grants awarding process.  It is hoped that this will enable better partnership working with agreed information sharing protocols and creating a more coherent overview of provision, better alignment of budgets and joint setting of priorities. It was noted that there have been no successful applications to Momentum grants from the North Norfolk locality during the last 12 months.   Where there is disagreement, the final decision will remain with Momentum.  
· Draft proposal from Norfolk County Council for a revised youth support model:- We discussed the points contained in the document which included the removal of the commissioning fund allocated to the YABs.  This is to be replaced by a participation and involvement fund with a greater focus on involvement of young carers, looked after young people and other priority groups. It also proposed extending the target participants of the PAYP programme to include the groups previously mentioned.  Commissioning will be taken back in house by the county council.  
A.T felt there was a clear commitment in the document to maintaining the involvement of young commissioners, supported by the YAB co-ordinator, in developing young peoples’ active involvement in decision making processes.  What was envisaged as the continuing role of the Youth Advisory Boards appears less clear.  It was agreed that further detailed information was required before an informed debate could be undertaken.  S.M suggested board members come up with their own proposals for an effective business model to present ideas for effective alternatives that will build on the strength of the YABs in understanding local needs and how these are met. 
4. Liaison with the Community Capacity Co-ordinator - Melton Constable
L.F informed the board of her work within this growing residential area where she is engaging with members of the community to support their involvement in developing a community centre.  She has identified the need to encourage young peoples’ participation as their voice has been missing from the process.  It was agreed that YABs could be involved in this.  L.F will keep the board informed of opportunities for this to happen.

Lynn also asked the board to consider supporting a transitions project for young people with additional needs to bridge the gap between school and college.   It was agreed to hold onto this idea to be looked at further during our needs assessment and priority setting over the coming months.
5. Update on Commissioning Plan 
YMCA Report:-We discussed the report submitted by YMCA commissioned to deliver the mental health project.  The report was accompanied by positive feedback from partner agencies who had hosted the project and by the Q.A. report completed by A.T after her observation of an impressive workshop session delivered at North Walsham High School.  The report outlined the work that has been undertaken thus far in successfully meeting the specified targets and early recommendations based on emerging evidence for additional resources to meet the demand for the Youth Mental Health 1st Aid courses.  A.T recommended this be considered during our needs assessment and priority setting.  K.B suggested the board find out what plans other organisations have for delivery of this course within the locality prior to looking at this further. On A.T’s recommendation the board were happy to endorse the report by YMCA and agree to the release of the first 50% of the funding allocated.

Action:-A.T to research existing & planned YMH1st Aid provision for North Norfolk.
NNYAB Young Peoples’ Survey:- The survey/research questionnaire was shared with the board and members were encouraged to support its distribution as widely as possible across North Norfolk.  There was a request for an amendment by K.B but as young commissioners had already agreed to the final version, making amendments at this stage was no longer an option.

6. Information and contact for Su Gordon-Graham from ICENI Health Care delivering the Healthy Child Programme projects 
A.T. highlighted the aim of the programme which was to set up 6 new healthy child projects, each year across Norfolk, over the next 5 years.  This was aimed at developing new projects, not supporting any existing ones.  This may be useful information when considering our priority setting for the coming year.

Action:- A.T to gain clarification from S.G-G as to any ongoing financial support beyond initial project start up costs.

7. Allocation of funding for a project to encourage confidence in the use of public transport amongst young commissioners 
B.H raised the issue of encouraging young commissioners to use public transport to support them in gaining confidence in its use where appropriate. The need to support public transport where it is accessible and reduce transport costs where possible was also recognised.  This would enable more funding to be used for activities and developing new areas of young commissioner activity across the locality.  In discussion it was acknowledged that where there is difficulty of access it is still important to be able hire taxis for young people. A.T. requested that the board consider putting aside a sum of money for a project to develop the confidence of young commissioners in using public transport from this years commissioning budget.  It was agreed to consider this when priority setting.       
8. Set revised meeting dates for the remainder of 2016
Agreed dates and venues, (all on Monday’s 5.30-7.00 p.m.), until December 2016;

· May 16th at Holt Youth Project

· June 20th at Victory Housing,  North Walsham

· August 8th at Holt Youth Project

· September 5th at Victory Housing

· October 31st at Holt Youth Project

· December 5th at Victory Housing      
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